Discussion on TXSET recommendation:
Does this affect the “net” usage currently being submitted by the TDSP for a customer that has small renewable generation?   See scenario three below:

The TXSET recommendation does not preclude a TDSP from following the practice of providing a “net” monthly usage for settlements for the small renewable generation sites.  

When does the market think this change is required? If not required by September 1, 2007 then should this decision be delayed?  Some believe that the law requires the TDSP to provide the generation values described in HB 3693 by September 1, 2007. 
There was a concern on customer implications for T&D charges going up. 

Scenarios discussed:

1. Customer has no generation – consumes 3 kWhs 

a. Wires charges based on 3 kWh s

b. Energy charges based on 3 kWh s

2. Customer does not export any energy during the month – consumes 3 kWhs - generates 1 kwh (self consumption) requires delivery of 2 kWhs from grid.
a. Wires charges based on 2 kWhs

b. Energy charges based on 2 kWhs

3. Customer exports 1 kWh during the month, consumes 3 kWhs, generates an additional 1 kWh (self consumption) requires delivery of 2 kWhs from grid.

a. Wires charges based on 2 kWhs,  some TDSP’s currently would base wires charges on 1 kWh today, If 2 kWhs are submitted to ERCOT as the consumption for the ESI id, then 2 kWhs are included in wholesale settlements.
b. Energy charges based on 1 kWh

The Retail Market Workshop does not have consensus on the requirement to send generation values through TXSET transactions by September 1, 2007.  If there is not a requirement to have the generation values flow through transactions by this date, the group would like to postpone a decision or recommendation on the TXSET recommendation, to allow for consideration of how wholesale settlements will be facilitated.  If there is a requirement to send generation values through TXSET by September 1, 2007, the Retail Market Workshop recommends that the short term TXSET recommendation be clarified as follows:

· The TXSET recommendation is only to define the “vehicle” for submission of generation values for small renewable generation not registered with ERCOT.
· This information will be sent to the PUCT Staff to obtain their input on the requirement to send generation values through TXSET transactions by September 1, 2007.  This question will be asked at RMS and the Retail Market Workshop would like this resolved by Monday, July 16, 2007.

